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WELCOME NEWS for motorists using the BALL BAY and HALIDAY BAY ROAD 

After many years of lobbying by local residents 

and previous Progress Association commit-

tees, Mackay Regional Council has advised 

that as part of the Ball Bay Road reconstruc-

tion project, the road is to be widened and 

sealed with an improved drainage component. 

Weather permitting, work should be finished 

before Christmas this year with work from 6am 

to 6pm Monday to Friday. The work will require 

the removal of several trees along Ball Bay 

Road to allow for the road widening. 

Traffic control will be in place during construc-

tion and there will be some noise and dust 

disturbance with various plant and equipment 

on site. 

We’ve waited a long time for this road upgrade, 

so we urge motorists to please be patient while 

this work is in progress. 

We look forward to this great Christmas present!!! 

SEAFORTH POLICE STATION NEWS 
Non urgent calls: 131 444 In an emergency please call 000 

Seaforth Police Station 49403 939   Crime Stoppers 1800 333 000 

(Provided by Officer in Charge Snr. Constable Paul Broekman) 

Hello, Seaforth community! 

We are now half way through the year and COVID 19 re-
strictions are slowly being relaxed. Please keep up to date 
with the changing restrictions over the next couple of 
months. We need to continue to adhere to the Chief  Health 
Officer’s directions if we want to get back to normal life 
sooner rather than later. 

On another note, Seaforth police have commenced an op-
eration targeting unregistered trailbikes in the Belmunda 
area. The public has been misinformed that the Belmunda 
saltpan/mud flats and beaches are open areas where un-
registered trailbikes can be ridden. 

Recent clarification from Mackay Regional Council states 
that vehicles are not permitted on council reserves, which 
includes the salt flats. 

It has never been lawful to ride unregistered vehicles on 
Queensland roads. If you are riding, ensure you are li-
censed and your vehicles are registered. 

Other than this, the Seaforth division is considered a low 
crime area. 

Let’s keeping looking after each other, and if you see any 
crime or anything suspicious happening, please 
report it to the relevant authorities. 

As always, STAY SAFE and KEEP IT REAL ! 

Paul 

 
Hibiscus Coast Progress & Sports Association 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Currently, our committee  is in the process of slowly re-
starting our Sunday Markets. During the coming weeks we 
plan on having a variety of stalls including fruit and vegies, 
homemade cakes, sweets (fudge, & toffee), jams, preserves, 
plants, bric-a-brac, home and garden décor, local produce 
and you’ve got it - COFFEE!!! 

Our book stall has been cleaned and fully restocked with a 
great range of books by popular authors, also magazines and 
jigsaws. Many thanks to those who have recently donated 
books. 

Special thanks to the many people who have made Seaforth 
their weekend drive and supported our community. The Hi-
biscus Coast is one the  most beautiful beachside areas and 
offers so many things for people to enjoy in our current situa-
tion: swimming enclosures at Seaforth and Haliday Bay, nu-
merous playgrounds, beautiful park areas with lots of free 
barbeques, tables and seating - perfect for a day out. 

Bit by bit, we will be able to offer more social activities as 
restrictions are eased. Our local stores continue to offer a 
good range of takeaway food, drinks, and grocery needs; so 
please don’t stop supporting all of our local businesses.    

Thank you to everyone for helping to keep our community 
safe by looking out for our neighbours and friends. 

Stay safe, enjoy our lifestyle and live, love the Hibiscus Coast. 

Lyn Prince (President)     Phone 0437 533 007 



COMMUNITY CONTACT NUMBERS 

POLICE / FIRE / AMBULANCE 

Emergencies   000 

Non Urgent   131 444 

POLICE STATION, Seaforth 49403 939 

Crime Stoppers   1800 333 00 

LOCAL FIRE WARDENS 

Seaforth Town-Bert Benson 0400 603 315 

Seaforth District-Steve Smith 0417 731 569 

Chris Fredrickson 40590 886 or 0429 067 134 

EMERGENCY LIAISON OFFICERS (ELO’s) 

Dwayne Shea (Cape Hillsborough Road) 

    0407 647 166 

Vi McLean (Haliday Bay)  0409 474 291 

Dee & John Hacking (Ball Bay) 0400 263 889 

HIBISCUS COAST PROGRESS & SPORTS  

* Lyn Prince (President)  0437 533 007 

   presidenthcpsa@gmail.com 

* Marc Doumergue (VP)  0418 165 983 

* Tony White (Secretary/Treasurer) 

  secretaryhcpsa@gmail.com 

  treasurerhcpsa@gmail.com 

* Market Enquiries  0400 446 876 

* Newsletter Enquiries (Maralyn Ross) 49590332 

  editor.hibiscusherald@gmail.com 

LOCAL SERVICES 

Do you need the services of a J.P.?  
Thank you to the following Commissioners for Declarations  

and/or Justices of the Peace who made their names available. 

Please phone  them to arrange a convenient time. 
     

        Debbie Roberts  Seaforth 49590 229 

    Doug Scells JP (Qual) Haliday Bay 49590 241 

    Adele Roulston JP (Qual) Haliday Bay 0458 164 825 

    Maureen Beer JP (Qual) Ball Bay 0418 715 873 

    Jennifer Borg  Kuttabul 49540 487 

Should you be new to our area, have these qualifications and  

are agreeable to  your inclusion in this newsletter, please contact 

editor.hibiscus herald@gmail.com or phone Maralyn Ross 49590 332 

MOBILE LIBRARY 

Coronavirus temporary timetable - 
social distancing and number limits 

apply. 

SEAFORTH: 12.45 - 2.45pm 

TUESDAY June 2, 16, 30 

 

BALL BAY : 3.15 - 4.15pm 

TUESDAY June 2 & 30 only 

SEAFORTH WASTE TRANSFER STATION 

THURSDAY, FRIDAY, SATURDAY, 
SUNDAY *7am to 5pm* 

 SEAFORTH MEN’S SHED NEWS 
                                                                         Hi to all shedders and future shedders. 

All preliminary work and preparation has been done to the area where our new shed 

will be sited. We are now ready for when the builder can start construction.  Like 

many other organisations, we are waiting for advice from AMSA regarding a reopen-

ing date for our shed activities. 

We remain hopeful of a favourable decision on our grant application for our herb 

garden project. Please continue to abide by the guidelines and maintain our great 

virus free Hibiscus Coast.   ENQUIRIES to Chris Gee 49664 390 / Neil Matthews 0427 746 198 

 
SEAFORTH TOWN FIRE REPORT 

During the winter months, we will conduct controlled burns along the road side to 

reduce the fire threat in the summer months ahead. Road signs will be used and the 

fire vehicle with flashing lights will be evident during these smoky periods. 

(contributed by John Byrne) 

 

Local bin is located near the 

SEAFORTH SWIMMING ENCLOSURE 

Below is a list of registered local not-for-profit organisa-
tions to whom you may like to donate the proceeds 

from your bottles/cans. 

 Seaforth Youth Group  C10022890 

 Seaforth District Rural Fire BrigadeC10110925 

 Seaforth State School  C10044186 

 CQRESCUE Helicopter Service C10042112 

Please ensure that your tags are 

WATERPROOF: Inside a ziplock bag or on the plastic 
from a 2 litre milk bottle or similar, using a permanent 
marker. 

LARGE: To enable easy identification when your bag is 
emptied on to the counting table. Also make sure your 
number is correct and easy to read. 

DON’T ATTACH YOUR TAG TO THE OUTSIDE OF 
YOUR BAG!! 

Please send your newsletter items to  

editor.hibiscusherald@gmail.com or 

phone Maralyn on 49590 332. 

  NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION: 

This newsletter is no longer being delivered 
to mail boxes. 

The current and previous editions are avail-
able on the Association’s website at 
www.seaforthqld.com.au 

Printed copies will be available during the 
first week of each month at the following 

outlets - 

*SEAFORTH POST OFFICE STORE 

*SEAFORTH GENERAL STORE 

*OLD STATION TEA HOUSE 

*HALIDAY BAY RESORT 

*CAPE HILLSBOROUGH RESORT 

*ALMA’S TRASH & TREASURE SHED 

*OUR STALL / SUNDAY MARKETS 

 

To be added to an email distribution list, 
please email  

editor.hibiscusherald@gmail.com 

to receive a link to the newsletter each 
month 

 

DONATIONS OF BOOKS/MAGAZINES 

To maintain our great selection, we are always 
grateful to receive  your donations at our Book Stall 
at the Sunday Markets. Getting desperate for some 
soft cover cowboy yarns - do you have any, please? 

Seaforth Bowls Club 

 DINE-IN & TAKEAWAY 
THURSDAY, FRIDAY, SATURDAY 

5pm to 8pm 

SUNDAY LUNCH: 11.30am - 2.30pm 
*Maximum numbers/time limits with 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL for DINE-INS 

Dine-in/Takeaways 0467 550 779 

MENU 
ENTREES:  Garlic Bread     $ 7.50 
           Cheese & Bacon Garlic Bread $ 8.00 
            Salt & Pepper Squid  $12.50 

MAINS:     Seafood Basket   
 Beef Schnitzel  ALL 
 Chicken Schnitzel                MAINS 
 Ribs & Wings                        $20.ea 
 Roast of the Day 
 300g Rump Steak 
 Spanish Mackerel 
 (Battered, Crumbed or Grilled) 
(Mains with chips & salad or mash and vegs) 


